WESTMESTON PARISH COUNCIL            
MINUTES OF A  MEETING OF COUNCIL  HELD at the Parish Hall on Tuesday 8th January  2019 AT 7.30pm

PRESENT :-

Mr. R. Mills   -   Chairman



Mrs, C. Farrands



Mrs. K. Golding




Mrs. T. Haughton



Mrs. C. Mills
 


Mr. V. Tickner

      The Chairman welcomed Councillor Paul Farrands of Ditchling Parish Council.  Cllr Farrands expressed concern at the lack of progress in the matter of the implementation of safety measures in Spatham Lane.   He asked WPC to concentrate the focus of the Traffic Group back to the more immediate and serious problems in the Lane rather than the “wish list” of other less urgent matters currently being discussed by the Group.  The Chairman responded saying that he would address these points at the appropriate agenda item & thanked Cllr Farrands for raising the matter.   
1. Apologies for Absence – were received and accepted from Mr. M. Clark.                  
2. Minutes of the previous meeting held on 13th November 2018 (previously circulated) were approved and signed.
3. Declarations of Interest:   None were made.
4.    Financial Matters:- 

(a)   Payment of the following invoices was approved:- 
Spanglefish UK £29.95 chq.no.000121 and Calico UK £24.00 chq.no.000122 – annual website fees.

Calico UK – virus protection computer accessory:  £43.20 reimbursed to clerk in chq.no 000121 (total of cheque £73.15)

Westmeston Parish Hall Trust – hall hire fees and storage for 2019:  £155.00 and £25.00 – total £180.00 chq. No. 000123.

(b)   A copy of the final budget for 2019/2020 as circulated was approved by Council.

5.   Highway Matters:-   (a)   Spatham Lane :   The Chairman said that when the Beacon Parishes Traffic Group was originally formed the primary concern was the dangerous conditions in Spatham Lane.   He reminded members that the serious accident that occurred was in fact one of the main reasons the group was set up.   Subsequently, because of wider issues concerning the approval and implementation of the BPNDP the constitution and mission statement of the Group had been widened.   WPC had vigorously pursued matters concerning Spatham Lane and all members had received copies of communications between the parish council and Highways Department of ESCC.   The fees for a feasibility study had been paid to ESCC and a comprehensive brief had been submitted to the relevant Highways Dept.   It was extremely disappointing that not even an acknowledgement had been received.   Members agreed that this was totally unacceptable and that, if some acknowledgement of the matter is not received within one month of this meeting,  an official complaint (using the County Council’s own mandatory Complaints Procedure) would be instigated.   

The Chairman said that WPC had been lobbying for safety measures to be carried out in the Lane for many years and will continue to do so.   It was also noted that yet another accident had occurred recently.     
6.   Beacon Parishes Neighbourhood Development Plan Implementation: 
The Chairman addressed the meeting to introduce the subject of implementation of the Neighbourhood Plan.   He said that we see it as the duty of parishes, as laid down in the Plan.   Our member Mark Clark has been active in setting out a framework of contacts with Ditchling Parish Council as a practical way of implementing the Beacon Parishes Neighbourhood Development Plan.   Chairman and Vice-Chairman have welcomed this as all three are involved in planning (development) as a priority, whilst also having an interest in the aspirational matters published in the Plan.   

Mark reported back that he was not receiving much response or interest from Ditchling PC.   We requested our clerk to contact Ditchling’s clerk to enquire as to that Council’s procedures for implementation.    It emerged that little, if anything, had been adopted in terms of procedure but it was agreed that a meeting between interested parties would be necessary.   

It was suggested by DPC’s Chairman that this could be held following the Beacon Parishes Traffic Group’s meeting on 14th December when Chairmen of all three parishes would be in attendance.   This occurred, unstructured with short notice, in the presence of people not party to the subject.   Nothing was resolved by Ditchling’s Chairman giving the impression that his parish council meetings would deal with matters as they arose.   This was followed by an email that was circulated to all members confirming his statements.  There was no mention of our parish’s previous involvement and support over planning applications within DPC’s boundaries where we had concerns that could affect our community.   This did not surprise as these matters were never acknowledged at the time.   
In consequence of the above, WPC proposed (and carried) that they would honour the terms of the Neighbourhood Development Plan and continue to take an interest in planning matters in adjoining parishes, making comments to the Planning Authorities where appropriate. 

  A brief discussion took place regarding the recent communication from Lewes District Council setting out the position in regard to the Five Year Housing Land Supply Regulations, copies of which had been circulated to all members.   It was noted that no sites in Westmeston are identified in the document.   
7.
Planning Matters:-   
            (a)   Planning Application Decision Notice re: April Cottage.   The Notice had been circulated to Members.   The granting of the application clearly went against Policies set out in SDNPA’s own Plan for the area – no explanation as to why such policies were ignored was given.  
(b)
No applications have been received.

8.       Trees:   As agreed at the last meeting Cllr Tickner had made an enquiry of Lewes District Council regarding the status and responsibilities for monitoring safety issues concerning trees in the Parish.   A copy of the reply from LDC was circulated to members.   In summary, trees on private land are the responsibility of the owner, those next to the highway are ESCC ‘s and trees on land held in trust for the public are the responsibility of the Trustees.    The Chairman thanked Cllr Tickner for his work in gathering this useful information.  
9.
Westmeston Jubilee Pathway Trust:    
             The Chairman said that progress is slow (see item 5) but enquiries concerning land ownership in Spatham Lane are being pursued.   There was a site meeting with ESCC Highways Engineer who gave useful advice on routing the pathway extension.
10.      Items for Information & referral to next agenda:  (a)   A Report on current matters had been received from Maria Caulfield, MP and the Vice-Chairman read out relevant activity.   A copy of the Report will be circulated to all members.  (b)   Cllr Tickner asked whether any further thought had been given to the information received (and circulated to all members) on digital mapping.   Whilst Westmeston is a small parish with few amenities it might be useful to produce such a map.   It was agreed that members would revisit the information circulated and the matter could be placed on the next agenda if required.    (c)   The Chairman reported that he and the Vice-Chairman had received an invitation from Plumpton College to attend a Business Conference there on 29th January.    A report will be given at the next meeting.  
11.
Date of Next Meeting:   Tuesday 12th March 2019 at 7.30pm
 Signed.................................................
Chairman.  
